
 

 

  

 

TRAFFIC ADVISORY FROM CITY OF SEATTLE 
Contact: (206) 499-8040, info@waterfrontseatle.org 
 
Marion Street Pedestrian Bridge opening delayed; will open the week of Nov. 6 

Due to harsh weather over the weekend and some technical challenges, the bridge will not be 
opening Monday, November 6, as previously planned. 
 
Seatle (November 5, 2023) – The Marion Street Pedestrian Bridge opening is delayed. It was 
originally planned to open at 6 AM on Monday, November 6, but due to harsh weather over 
the weekend and some technical challenges, the new pedestrian bridge will now open before 
the end of the week. Over the weekend, all seven spans of the temporary bridge were 
removed and the connec�on to Colman Dock was installed. 
 
The Office of the Waterfront and Civic Projects is working through the technical details and 
expects to have more informa�on in the coming days.  
 
Closure details:    

• The temporary Marion Street Pedestrian Bridge permanently closed at 6 PM on Nov. 
3.  

• The new bridge is expected to open before the end of the week of Nov. 6. Work will 
take place day and night as needed to open the bridge as soon as possible. 

• Pedestrian access to Colman Dock ferry terminal will remain open at all �mes from 
ground level entrances on Alaskan Way at Yesler Way, Columbia St and Marion St.  

•  Marion St between Alaskan Way and 1st Ave reduced to one lane 9 AM to 6 AM, to 
maintain full access during peak morning hours. 

• Flaggers will be on-site to assist traffic and pedestrian access, 6 AM to 10 AM on Nov. 6 
and Nov. 7. 

• Parking restric�ons on Western Ave between Columbia and Marion streets.   

• Access on Columbia St, including the bus stop, is fully open. 

  

  

If you know someone who would be interested in receiving media alerts from us, please 
encourage them to sign-up to our contact list at this link. 

https://waterfrontseattle.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=74d6f1b443703d02c3eb093c5&id=208fcbdb5d
http://waterfrontseattle.org/
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